In the past month the board along with S&S Landscaping and Wayne Box have been working really hard to turn our course around. We are very aware that our greens have been and are a big issue for Green Oaks. At this time, we are asking you to stay positive and patient because trust me we are working hard on this matter. We would like to thank all of you that have donated your time, money and effort to help us improve and move forward.

Effective June 17, 2019, Green Oaks will be cart path only on **ALL par 3's**. The tournament committee has posted a **REVISED** schedule in the clubhouse for the remaining tournaments. Please take time to remark your calendar and spread the word to outside members. There is also a **REVISED** schedule included in this month's newsletter.

Welcome Chad Holloway to the tournament committee. It is great to have our younger members like him and DeWayne Young take such a great interest in Green Oaks. Your commitment is very appreciated.

Events:

Our Wednesday Scramble has been a big success. If you haven't joined us, you should really consider it. Sign up by 5pm. Cost is \$10 for members/ \$20 for nonmembers and play is at 5:30. 9-hole scramble. Lots of fun and a good way to meet other members and encourage nonmembers to join our club.

Switching hands. Remember the 1st and 3rd Thursday of every month is steak night. Sign up in proshop or lounge. Bring what you want to grill. Cost is \$5 a person with trimmings included for meal.

Saving the best for last: Welcome our new members Lorri Bowen, Max Cullum and Christopher Harris. May our Green Oaks family treat you as your own and membership be more than you expected.

Everyone has their own way of expressing things. I believe we all have a lot to say; finding ways to say it is more than half the battle. Again, please stay positive and be kind to all. And now you know the rest of the story.

Signing out Vickey Evans